BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

TO: Melissa Manriquez, Clerk of the Board
FROM: Rex Scott, County Supervisor, District 1
RE: Addendum Item for November 1 Regular Meeting

DATED: October 26, 2022

Discussion/action: There are at least 10 intersections in the county where it has been
determined that traffic signals need to be installed. For at least one of those intersections, the
determination that a traffic signal was needed was made by the Transportation Department
many years ago. The cost for installation is estimated to be between $2-2.8 million per signal.

| have been advised that there is no current funding set aside to pay for these traffic signals to
be installed. This is a significant safety and risk management concern. The Board needs to know
the location of each one of these intersections. There also needs to be a plan developed for
funding the installation of the traffic signals.

The intent of this item is for the Board to get an initial report on these matters from the County
Administrator, or her designee. Furthermore, it will be requested that a plan to prioritize the

installation of each one of these traffic signals will be submitted to the Board for approval. The
funding should come from the current budget and/or the budget for the next fiscal year.

Thank you.
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